
INDEPENDENT REGULATORY BOARD FOR AUDITORS 
 

REMINDER: 
Standards-related communiques issued in 2018 with submissions due in 2019 

Johannesburg / 15 January 2019 
 
Registered auditors and others are reminded that the following communiques, which were issued in 
2018, have 2019 closing dates for the submission of comments and/or responses: 
 

Communique Communique issue 
date 

Closing date for 
submission 

Website 
link 

Call for New Projects for the 
CFAE Work Programme 

30 November 2018 
 

To the IRBA - 19 January 
2019  

Click here 

Proposed amendments to 
Section 321 of the IRBA Code 
(Revised November 2018): 
Second Opinions 

7 December 2018 To the IRBA - 5 February 
2019 

Click here 

Exposure Draft: Proposed 
International Standard on 
Related Services 4400 
(Revised), Agreed-Upon 
Procedures Engagements 

26 November 2018 To the IRBA - 27 February 
2019 
To the IAASB - 15 March 
2019  

Click here 

Exposure Draft: Proposed 
South African Auditing Practice 
Statement (SAAPS) 3 
(Revised 2019), Illustrative 
Reports 

29 November 2018 To the IRBA - 28 February 
2019 

Click here 

Proposed Revised Guide for 
Registered Auditors: 
Assurance Engagements on 
Financial Service Providers' 
Separate Accounts (Section 
19(3)) and Reporting 
Requirements (Section 19(4)) 
of the Financial Advisory and 
Intermediary Services Act 

7 December 2018 To the IRBA - 7 March 
2019 

Click here 

Proposed Guide for Registered 
Auditors: Assurance 
Engagements on the Fresh 
Produce Agents' Trust 
Accounts 

11 December 2018 To the IRBA - 15 March 
2019 

Click here 

https://www.irba.co.za/upload/report_files/41.-Call-for-new-CFAE-projects.pdf
https://www.irba.co.za/upload/report_files/46.-Proposed-amendments-Section-321-of-the-IRBA-Code-Revised-Nov-2018_Second-Opinions.pdf
https://www.irba.co.za/upload/report_files/38.-ED-ISRS-4400_Revised.pdf
https://www.irba.co.za/upload/report_files/40.-ED_SAAPS-3.pdf
https://www.irba.co.za/upload/report_files/44.-Proposed-Revised-Guide-for-RAs-Assurance-Engagements-on-FSP-Separate-Accounts.pdf
https://www.irba.co.za/upload/report_files/50.-Proposed-Guide-for-Fresh-Produce-Agents-Trust-Accounts.pdf


 
IRBA communiques are available on the communiques page of the IRBA website. 
 
Should you have any further queries, please do not hesitate to contact the Standards Department 
by email at standards@irba.co.za. 

 
 
Imran Vanker 
Director: Standards 
 

About the IRBA 

The objective of the IRBA is to endeavour to protect the financial interests of the South African public and 
international investors in South Africa through the effective and appropriate regulation of audits conducted by 
registered auditors, in accordance with internationally recognised standards and processes. 
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